
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  Santiago, October 11, 2023 

Ger. Gen No. 4/2023 

 

 

  

 

Mr. Daniel García Schilling 
Market Conduct Supervision General Director  
Financial Market Commission  
Avenida Libertador Bernardo O’Higgins N°1449 
 

 

Ref. Response to Ordinary Official Letter No. 91534 issued on October 10, 2023. 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

 

Pursuant to the request made to Enel Américas S.A. ("Enel Américas") by the Financial Market Commission via 
the referred to Ordinary Official Letter received on October 10, 2023, I hereby inform the market and the general 
public about the negotiation process carried out by Enel Américas and its Peruvian subsidiary, Enel Perú S.A.C 
("Enel Perú") aimed at the sale of generation assets in Peru. 
 

This sale will include Enel Américas' stake in its subsidiary Enel Generación Perú S.A. and Enel Perú's 

participation in its subsidiaries Enel Generación Perú S.A., Enel Generación Piura S.A., and Compañía 

Energética Veracruz S.A.  

 

As part of this negotiation process, Enel Américas and Enel Peru have authorized a due diligence process with 

the consent of the aforementioned subsidiaries, as well as negotiation of the main terms of the sales contract 

with the company Actis Asesores S.A. de C.V. 

 

On March 28, 2023, Enel Generación Perú S.A. and Enel Generación Piura S.A. communicated to the Peruvian 
Securities Market Superintendence (Spanish acronym "SMV") the existence of this process as classified 
information, and on March 31, 2023, the SMV issued official letters assigning the respective files for each of the 
Peruvian subsidiaries. At the same time, on September 19, 2023, Enel Generación Perú S.A. and Enel 
Generación Piura S.A. issued Significant Events informing the market that the Enel Group was undergoing the 
negotiation process with Actis Asesores S.A. for the potential sale of all its shares in Enel Generación Perú S.A. 
and Enel Generación Piura S.A. 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Finally, on October 5, 2023, Enel Generación Perú S.A. and Enel Generación Piura S.A. responded to SMV 

Official Letter No. 4395-2023-SMV/11.1 and SMV Official Letter No. 4498-2023-SMV/11.1, providing the 

information requested by said entity regarding the operation. All of the above complies with the Peruvian 

securities market regulations.  

 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

Aurelio Bustilho de Oliveira 

Chief Executive Officer 

Enel Américas S.A. 


